
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           

In this issue: 
1. Foreword 

2. Stars of the Week 

3. Feature Stories 

4. Next Year 

5. Dates for your diary 

Foreword 
 
At the end of a positive year, I want to pass on thanks to all our families, children, school’s 
staff team and governors, for their support this academic year. We are proud of our 
children’s achievements across all year groups and this is the result of the effort of, and 
partnerships between the whole school community.  
 
We also look forward to ensuring that our Year 6 children enjoy their last few days at 
Fulfen and create lasting memories. I am sure that you will agree that these amazing and 
resilient children are ready for the next stage of their school life and will join me in wishing 
them well.  

 
 
 

On behalf of all the staff, I would like to wish 
all of our Fulfen families a wonderful summer  
and want to share this 
painting by Riley in Year 4, 
which encapsulates the 
summer vibe! 
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Year 6 Farewell 

Our year 6 cohort have excelled themselves with their SATs results and they are thoroughly 

enjoying their last few weeks at Fulfen.   

 

After a trip to Drayton Manor Theme Park, our thrill 

seekers thrilled audiences in their performances of 

Shakespeare Rocks. 

It truly will be a sad farewell as parents join us for 

their leavers’ service on the final Tuesday of the 

year. 

The whole of R1 and R2, 
Thomas Watton, Hettie 

Goldsmith, Teddie Williams, 
Skye Tomas, Olivia Newman, 

Arthur Derry,Charlie 
Robinson, Jessica Fisher, 

Oliver Jarvis, Abigail Todino, 
Edward Shortman, Esme 

Gorman, Thea Bynt, Thomas 
Heming, Kellan Anderson, 
Ava Grantham, Katherine 
Fountain, Emma Collings, 

Poppy Gould, Zach Edwards,  

Sarayah Dingle, Olivia 
Odejimi, Jemima Budge, 
Indie Roberts, Eden Salt, 

Jessica Sullivan, Grace 
McGeown, Emily Mansell, 
Joel Hunt, the whole of 3G 

Blu Furnival, Iydan Ozdemir, 
Oliver Meredith, Harry 

Davies-Rounds, The whole of 
4 CA, Lexie Koller, Tilly 

Harris, Sonny Poxon, Oliver 
Benton, Willow Hems-Fish, 

Ava Harley,  

 

Roxie Prince, Nathan 
Wright, Toby McCarthy, 
Jacob Daffern, Annabelle 

Styche, Rosie Brookes, Izzy 
Bynt, All of 5G, Robert 

Clark, Mia Begley-Lunn, 
Alex Wilkinson, Lara 

Hancox, Madison Ensor, 
Tommy Fiddler, Bobby 

Shokar, The whole of 6G 
and the whole of 6M. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sports Days 
 

Each school phase have had their sports days and all the children competed in various events. 
Mr Gleeson did a fabulous job in commentating the KS2 races and so did Mrs Bailey for KS1.  
Everyone had a wonderful time and enjoyed their sweets and lollypops afterwards. 
 

              
 
 

Last two days of school 
 

With the hot weather forecast for the last two days of our school year, we have taken 

various measures to ensure all our children are safe.  This includes shorter break times; 

regular drink breaks; classroom windows open and blinds closed; no physical activity (PE 

lessons) use of shaded areas outside and ensuring that children outside are wearing sun 

hats and sun cream.  We want children to enjoy their last days at school before the 

summer and it is our aim to continue with as much as possible, but in a safe manner, to 

ensure that any disruption by the high temperatures is limited as much as possible. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Information For Next Year 
As this academic year comes to a close, we realise that many parents will be making an early start on 
purchasing uniform for next year.  From September, we will be tightening up on our uniform to ensure that 
everyone looks and feels smart.  We believe that our high standards promote positive behaviour, support 
effective teaching and learning and contribute to the ethos of the school.  
Please support us in ensuring that children come to school ready to work by looking at the information 

below: 

School Uniform 
School uniform consists of the following (and should all be labelled):  

 white polo shirt or white shirt 

 dark blue jumper/cardigan with school logo 

 charcoal/grey/black trousers (smart shorts may be worn in warmer weather) 

 charcoal/grey/black skirt (blue & white checked dress may be worn in warmer weather) 

 grey/white socks 

 sensible black school shoes (NOT boots, footwear with heels, open-toe footwear or trainers) 

PE Kit 
Children’s PE kit, in particular footwear, must be suitable for physical activity so please do not send children 
with impractical ‘fashion’ trainer-style footwear. 

 Indoor:       Outdoor: 

 white t-shirt with Fulfen Logo  –  school hoodies 

 black shorts    –  navy tracksuit bottoms may be worn in cold weather. 

       –  trainers 

                                      PE kits should be worn to school on their PE days. 

Jewellery: 
 Jewellery should not be worn or brought into school. 

 If children have pierced ears, one pair of discreet studs may be worn. 

 Earrings must be removed for PE lessons for health and safety reasons. If your child is unable to 
remove the earrings themselves, they should not wear earrings on their PE days. 

 No other body piercings are permitted. 

Hair/Makeup: 
 Children should have an appropriate hairstyle for school (e.g. tramlines, patterns, sculpting are not 

permitted and children should not dye their hair inappropriately). 

 Children may be asked to tie long hair back for health and safety purposes during some lessons. 

 Make up and nail varnish should not be worn to school. 

Footwear: 
 Any kind of boots, wellingtons or snow boots may be worn in wet weather/snow but must be 

changed when inside the school buildings. 

 Trainers should not be worn at any time other than for PE days and clubs. 

Parents of Pupils who do not wear the correct uniform may be contacted and requested to bring in a change 
of clothes for their child. Pupils who wear makeup/nail varnish or jewellery will be required to remove these. 
Items of jewellery will be confiscated by the teacher to be collected by the parent. 


